
 

Dear Families,  

You may recall from previous newsletters that, led by Ms Fox, we have set about establishing our 

Aspire Programme for aspirant students currently in Year 7. The deadline for applications passed 

earlier this week with 30% of our Year 7 cohort applying. It was a pleasuring reviewing each 

application, which were well crafted. Next week students will find out whether they have been 

successful and I look forward to the programme’s launch in September.    

Year 11 began their final round of mock examinations this week with the final mock exams taking place next 

Monday and Tuesday. They have approached the exams impeccably, demonstrating our values of Integrity, 

Commitment and Respect. I look forward to finding out how they got on and what they must need to work on in 

the final few weeks.  

On Thursday it was nice to have the opportunity to meet with parents, initially at the Akrotiri Hive, during my 

fortnightly Head Teacher’s Surgery, and then again in the afternoon when we introduced students and parents 

to our Sixth Form provision for the next academic year. We anticipate further growth in our Sixth Form numbers 

as we continue to improve the offer further through our new Sixth Form Centre and wider course offer.  

Tonight, I look forward to joining students participating in the Duke of Edinburgh Bronze during their overnight 

stay.  
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Upcoming School Events 

Week Commencing 24th March 

Monday 24th March  

Tuesday 25th March 

Wednesday 26th March 

Thursday 27th March 

Week 1 

Year 11 Core Mock Examinations 

Year 11 Core Mock Examinations 

SGC Meeting @ 1000 hrs 

SJS Coffee Morning 0800—1000 hrs 

Bookings required via SJS.enquiries@modschools.org    

Week Commencing 31st March 

Monday 31st March  

Tuesday 1st April 

Wednesday 2nd April 

Thursday 3rd April 

 

Friday 4th April 

Week 2 

Rewards Trip 

Rewards Trip 

Year 8 Environmental Trip—Cohort 1 

Year 8 Environmental Trip—Cohort 2 

Headteacher’s Surgery :  0900—1000 hrs @ Akrotiri Hive 

Last Day of Term—School Closes at 1230 hrs 

Week Commencing 7th April 

 

All Week 

 

 

Easter Holiday 

School closed to students and staff 

mailto:SJS.enquiries@modschools.org
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This week at St John’s School 

On Thursday our students had the opportunity to 

spend time with members of BFBS to explore and 

answer questions around online gaming. As ’experts’ 

it was a great opportunity to provide their views and 

experiences as well as their passion of online 

gaming. 
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Y11 Core Mock Examinations 

 

 
 

 

10.15am 

All year 11 students must be in school at this time. 

Buses arranged to bring students to school: 

Akrotiri Chaplaincy at:   9.30am 

Akrotiri ‘Watering Hole’ at:  9.35am 

South Paramali main gate at: 10.05am 

  

10.45am 

Morning Examinations begin: 

Mon 17th English Language Finishes 12.30 

Tue 18th
 

Combined Science Finishes 12.00 

Triple Science Finishes 12.30 

Mon 24th
 Mathematics Finishes 12.15 

Tue 25th
 

Combined Science Finishes 12.15 

Triple Science Finishes 12.30 

12.35-13.00 Second break as normal 

13.00-1400 
Student attend period 5 (may be revision or continuation of course at 
teacher’s discretion. 

14.00-14.45 Student break.  Students may leave school during this time. 

14.45 Students assemble outside examination room 

15.00 onwards 

Afternoon Examinations begin: 

Mon 17th Mathematics Finishes 16.30 

Tue 18th Mathematics Finishes 16.30 

Mon 24th
 Combined Science Finishes 16.15 

  Triple Science Finishes 16.45 

Tue 25th English Finishes 16.45 

After pm exam Buses arranged for Akrotiri and Paramali students. 



 

 

21st March 2025| Issue 103 

School Buses 

Students have recently been reminded of the code of conduct they created for travel on school buses. 

As a reminder, this is listed below with a link to the supporting policy, which  can be found on our 

school website.  

Students agreed: 

Passengers will sit in their allocated seat 

Passengers will embark and disembark with consideration for others 

Passengers will not eat or drink, whilst on the bus, with the exception of water 

Passengers will ensure they take personal belongings and do not leave rubbish on the bus 

Passengers will talk quietly and be respectful to fellow passengers, both students and staff 

Passengers can listen to music, mobile phones, but only through ear phones 

Passengers will respect the personal space of others 

Passengers will respect the bus and ensure there is no damage or graffiti 

The full policy can be found here 

Has your child accessed Kooth?  

It is a free, safe and anonymous 

place for young people to find 

online support and counselling. 

There is a bunch of features and 

tools to support young people if 

they are not feeling their best. The 

website provides advice and tips on 

all sorts of things from anxiety and 

relationship advice  to ideas for 

relaxing after a stressful day. 

https://www.stjohnsschoolcyprus.com/about-us/policies/


 

 

21st March 2025| Issue 103 

 

Parent View 

Thank you for your ongoing willingness to provide our school with feedback detailing your views and 

observations, whether that is shared by email,  in person on a Thursday or via our OFSTED Parent View 

feedback sheets provided during Parent Afternoons. DCS are keen to provide further opportunity and 

invite you to engage in providing feedback and you may do this via the 

QR Code displayed and/or by selecting the link provided which will take 

you to a Microsoft Form. Thank you in advance for sparing any amount 

of time to provide feedback in this way.  

 

https://forms.office.com/e/mRuVg4hXLY   

Let’s be friends! 

Be sure to add us as a friend of Facebook to keep up to 

date with what is happening at St John’s School 

Leavers - Year 7 to 12 

Sadly this academic year will see a significant number of students leave St John’s School. We are aware 

that a number of you are starting to receive details of your next posting. 

If you know you will be leaving us before the 

new academic year, please can you inform the 

School Office as soon as possible by 

completing a Departure Form. This will help us 

ensure that your child has a smooth transition 

to their new school and that all the information required is prepared and ready to send across to 

them. This also includes children in Year 11. If you are unsure of exact dates, or currently do not have a 

school confirmed, please still complete the form as these details can be added at a later time. 

If you have any queries regarding this, please do not hesitate to contact Mrs Parkinson on 00357 2596 

3888 or alternatively you can email at Kate.Parkinson@modschools.org.     

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2Fe%2FmRuVg4hXLY&data=05%7C02%7CColin.Guyton%40modschools.org%7C03f5daa10d2540f9072d08dd5b0650e3%7C90ed9da7805e494e91d7b94eed21a464%7C0%7C0%7C638766804879595183%7CUnknown%7CTWF
https://www.stjohnsschoolcyprus.com/admission/leaving-us/
mailto:Kate.Parkinson@modschools.org
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We look forward to taking a St John’s School Team to participate in the upcoming Dhekelia Dash. 

Should students wish to participate in this year’s Dash, please contact Mr Marsden. 



 

St John’s School Writers 
Year 7 are currently linking their study of Shakespeare’s ‘A Midsummer Night’s Dream’ to the roles and rights of 

women in society.  Inspired by a range of inspirational speeches from women across the world, they will soon be 

writing their own speeches about how society has progressed since the Elizabethan era.  The following home 

learning projects demonstrate the impact that certain women have had on today’s society.   
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Finley K (Y7) 



 

St John’s School Writers cont... 
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Finley M (Y7) 



 

St John’s School Writers cont... 
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Finley M (Y7) 


